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Responses to Comment Set A.1:  California Department of Transportation, 
District 7 

A.1-1 If the project is approved, the CPUC will monitor compliance with Mitigation Measures T-6 and T-
10 to ensure coordination of project design with plans for expansion of transportation facilities. 

A.1-2 The wording of Mitigation Measure T-10 has been modified as recommended to allow the possible 
accommodation of more than one travel lane. SCE will be advised to coordinate with your agency 
as soon as possible, if the project is approved.  

A.1-3 The proposed transmission lines are similar to other 500-kV transmission lines that exist in southern 
California. There are no unique problems associated with the proposed transmission line crossing an 
existing or future major roadway. Coordination of construction activities and locations of planned 
facilities would be needed if a major new roadway is constructed under the transmission line in the 
future. Depending on the alignment and design of the roadway, modifications of the transmission 
line could be needed to accommodate the roadway. These issues would need to be coordinated 
between the Department of Transportation and SCE during project design and construction. 

A.1-4 Except for Alternative 1, the Project alternatives do not involve large import or export of material 
from a single location and, therefore, significant “platooning” of trucks is not expected. As 
demonstrated in Tables B.2-5 and B.2-6, there would be a relatively small number of heavy-duty 
truck trips per day during the course of the project. These trips would be dispersed across multiple 
work sites. As such, we do not believe “platooning” will be a significant impact to traffic.  
Furthermore, Mitigation Measures T-1a (Prepare Traffic Control Plans), T-1b (Restrict Lane 
Closures), and T-2 (Prepare Construction Transportation Plan) would help to avoid large caravans 
of trucks, and provide for coordination with responsible agencies. Thank you for pointing out that a 
permit is needed for oversized transport vehicles on State highways. 

A.1-5 SCE will obtain an Encroachment Permit when constructing across State highways or undertaking 
any work within a State right-of-way.  

 


